
One International Place
Fort Hill Square
Boston, MA 02110
Phone: 617 737 2700 Ext. 202
Fax:617 737 1617
Email: curtinj@connell-lp.com

John V. Curtin

Vice President, Legal
and Environmental

October 8, 2008

VIA FEDERAL EXPRESS

Mr. Eric Amadi - Hydrogeologist

Remediation & Redevelopment Program - SER/Milwaukee

Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources

Southeast Region Headquarters
2300 N. Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive
Milwaukee, WI 53212-0436

Re: Notice of Contamination and Responsibilities at
9100 South 5th Avenue, Oak Creek, Wisconsin

SDNR FID #241379050; WDNR BRRTS # TEA
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Dear Mr. Amadi:

Wabash Alloys LLC ("Wabash") has received your letter of April 7, 2008 regarding

possible contamination at the facility located at 9100 South 5 Avenue, Oak Creek,

Wisconsin. In addition, I participated in a meeting with you and Ms. Darsi Foss on July

17, 2008 along with other potentially responsible parties.

Subsequent to that meeting, the activities conducted by Wabash at the Oak Creek facility

were reviewed in depth. As a result of that review and taking mto consideration the type
of contamination alleged to be present on this site, Wabash has determined that it was not

responsible for the contamination at this site.

I further understand that it is the policy of the Wisconsin Department of Natural

Resources to seek remediation of contamination from the parties who actually caused the

contamination whenever feasible. Accordingly, Wabash respectfully requests that the

Department pursue the party responsible for this contamination.

Very truly yours,
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Cc: Darsi Foss
Chief, Brownfield Section


